
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 25 June 2021 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org,  head@carclazesch. org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

I have had some requests for parents to be able to attend Sports' Days.  Unfortunately, with the rise 
in Covid-19 cases in the area - 5 settings in the local area have had to send home bubbles in the past 
10 days - we have decided to stick with the decision to provide a morning of sporting activities for the 
different bubbles with no spectators. 

 

I know this is disappointing to some and when restrictions are eased we look forward to returning to 
our previous culture of welcoming parents to many different events. 

 

We are so close to the end of term and have not had to send home any bubbles. We would really like to 
keep it like that until the end of term. 

 

We have nearly finalised our classes for September. The list of where each class in Year 2-5  is 
moving can be seen elsewhere in this newsletter. Foundation Stage and Year 1 children will be 
reorganised to give better age balance in the classes now that we are able to keep 4 distinct classes. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 

 

 

I am currently reading…………………… 

 

 

 

http://www.carclazesch.org


Wrap Around Option Time Cost Additional Information 

Breakfast Club 7:30am to 8:20am £3.50 At 8:35am children will be taken to 
their classroom where a teacher will be 

present 

Busy Bees Option 1 End of school until 5:00pm £7.00 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:00pm. 

Busy Bees Option 2 End of school until 5.30pm £10.50 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:30pm. 

Late Collection fees If you are late collecting your child and you collect any time after 5:00pm (for option 1) or 
5:30pm (for option 2) you will be charged a £5 late collection fee and you will be unable to 

access the wrap around care until this fee has been paid. 

PE Days - Summer Term 

Phase 1 - Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 2 - Monday, Wednesday and Thurs-

day 

Year 3 - Tuesday and Friday 

Year 4 - Tuesday and Wednesday 

Year 5 - Monday and Friday 

Year 6 - Wednesday and Thursday 

Children may come into school (on their 

PE Days) wearing PE Kit.   

This should be a white t shirt and black 

shots.  Please do not send children in 

wearing football kits etc 

Summer term attendance expectations 
for schools: 

School attendance continues to be       
mandatory for all pupils and the usual rules 
on school attendance apply.  

This includes parents’ duty to ensure their 
child regularly attends school, and schools’ 
and local  authorities’ ability to issue     
sanctions, including fixed penalty notices, 
for poor attendance. 

As restrictions begin to lift, we know some 
families may be looking to take holidays 
during term time. As usual, parents should 
plan their holidays around school breaks 
and avoid seeking permission to take their 
children out of school on holiday. 

If your child is going to absent please 
use the secretary@carclazesch.org 

email address and not the head      
teacher’s email. Thank you. 

SCHOOL MEAL BOOKINGS 

Due to an error on the ParentPay menu set up, parents 

have been unable to book their child’s school meals for 

the last week of this term.  This has now be rectified so 

please go on and book your child’s school lunch for the 

last week of term in the normal way.  Many thanks and 

apologies for the error. 



WELCOME 

Welcome to the Friends of Carclaze page.  We are a group of  parents and staff who do all we can to      

fundraise for the School.  In the past we have bought a new stage, outside play equipment, funded a        

cinema trip for the whole school and much much more. 

If you would like to know more about what we do and how you can help, please see Alisa Shopland in the 

office or email friendsofcarclazeschool@outlook.com for more information.  We are always looking for new 

parents with new ideas to help us. 

Due to the current pandemic, the Friends have been unable to do the normal big fundraising events such as 

the Christmas and Summer fayres, which the children all enjoy.  They are instead doing lots of little events 

such as the two shown below.  Please do your best to support these smaller events to help the School in 

these unprecedented times.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

At the end of term in July (9th) we will be 

doing another Break the Rules day.  The 

cost will be 50p per rule broken with a 

maximum of 6 rules to break. 

Look out for more details, plus a list of 

the rules to be broken in newsletters 

nearer the time. 

 

 

Upcoming events/dates: 

 

Uniform Sale   - Friday 25th June after school on the field (weather permitting). We will also be selling ice  

     poles 

Cinema Trip   - Possibly 20th/21st July - tbc 

Break the Rules Day  - Friday 9th July - details to follow 

Date of Next Meeting - Tuesday 13th July 7.30pm in the Hall/Community Garden - bring your own drinks/nibbles   

 

 

Huge thanks to all of you who have sent back smartie tubes with coins 

inside.  We raised an amazing £303.06 profit.  Once again thank you for 

all your support. 

NEEDED - ACCOUNTANT 

The Friends are looking at ways they can save money and as there is no 

legal requirement to have the accounts and records formally  inde-

pendently examined, the committee are looking for an independent per-

son to examine the records on their behalf.  We are looking for a volun-

teer with suitable finance skills to carry out this brief examination.  Please 

let the office know if you would be interested in helping with this.   



Term Dates - 2021/2022  

Autumn 1  

Wednesday 1st September - (INSET day - School Closed)  

Thursday 2nd September (back to school)  -  Friday 15th October 2021  

Half Term (2 weeks)  

Monday 18th October  - Friday 29th October 2021  

Autumn 2  

Monday 1st November - Friday 17th December 2021  

Spring 1  

Tuesday 4th January - Thursday 17th February 2022 (18th February is an INSET day - School Closed) 

Half term  

Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 2022  

Spring 2  

Monday 28th February - Friday 8th April 2022  

Summer 1  

Monday 25th April - Friday 27th May 2022  

Half Term  

Monday 30th May- Friday 3rd June 2022  

Summer 2  

Monday 6th June - Friday 22nd July 2022  

Current Class – 2020/21  New Class – 2021/22  

  Polkerris – Mrs Dash  

  Charlestown – Mrs Philp  

Children from Polkerris and Charlestown will be              
reorganised – letters will be sent home  

Porthpean – Mrs Teague  

Pisky Cove – Mrs Sloan / Mrs Louise May  

Children from Pisky Cove and Porthpean will be  

reorganised – letters will be sent home  

Greenaway – Mrs Stanier-Smith  

Mawgan Porth – New Teacher  

Mawgan Porth – Mr Powell  Carlyon Bay – Mr Powell  

Greenaway – Mrs Stanier-Smith  Perranporth – Mrs Whitford / Mrs May  

Perranporth – Mrs Whitford / Mrs Wood  Harlyn Bay – Miss Rogers  

Carlyon Bay – Mrs Teague  Sennen – Mrs Wallbank / Mrs Longley  

Harlyn Bay – Mrs Aitken / Miss Clemes  Bamaluz – Mrs Leah May  

Sennen – Mrs Wallbank / Mrs Longley  Porthluney – Miss Clemes / New Teacher  

Bamaluz – Mrs Leah May  Polzeath – Miss Pezzarini  

Porthluney – Miss Rogers  Hemmick – Mr Dingle  



Arrangements for 'Staggered Drop off and Collections' 

 Foundation Stage - Patio Entrance at 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 1 - Patio Entrance 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 2 - Field Gate 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

  

Year 3 - Patio Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.05pm  

Year 4 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.05pm  

Year 5 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm  

Year 6 - Field Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm 

Younger children can continue to go with their older siblings at the allocated time slot.   

  

Please (for safety reasons) drop off and collect as close to your time slot as possible.  Please do not hang 

around on the school site for longer than is necessary.          

If you wish to speak to the office you can call 01726 74194 or email  

secretary@carclazesch.org  

Sports Days 2021 

Sports Days this year will be run by Go Active.  Go Active will run in house 

Sports Days for our Year Group bubbles and will give the children the     

opportunity to participate in some exciting activities.  Please send children 

in to school in their PE kits as  follows: 

 Monday 28 June - FS, Year 1 and Year 2  

 Tuesday 29 June - Year 5 and Year 6  

 Wednesday 30 June - Year 3 and Year 4  

Unfortunately - parents will not be able to attend Sports Days this year however we will take 

lots of photos and post them on eschools for you. 

   Children may come into School in PE kit or their House Team colours (we will remind them 

of these in class). 

Please remember - PE kits are white t shirt and black shorts - do not send children to school 

in Football kits or other sports wear.  A simple hoody may be worn on cooler days.  Plenty of 

water should also be sent in and please apply sunscreen before school. 

Many Thanks  

School Nurse Information link:  https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schoolnursing  

mailto:secretary@carclazesch.org
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schoolnursing




Certificate Winners - Week Ending 25 June 2021 

Polkerris - Celebration - L.Monk for trying hard with her writing.  Hope - 
K.Pitcher for showing kindness to her friends.  

 

Charlestown - Celebration - A.Elkins for always writing super sentences.  Hope - 
K.Brokenshire for being a kind and caring friend.  

 

Porthpean - Celebration - R.Willis for super maths this week.  D.Rogers for work-
ing hard and producing a lovely poster in English.  Hope - H.Rowe who always 
comes to school with a positive attitude towards his learning and a big smile on 
his face.  

 

Pisky Cove - Celebration - K.Foster for working so hard to learn how to use tens 
and ones in place value.  I.Craddock for designing some fantastic signs to use on 
the Moon in English.  Hope - B.Jones for always demonstrating such a positive at-
titude to all aspects of his learning, especially his enjoyment of books and read-
ing.  

 

Perranporth - Celebration - P.Evans and Hope - A.Kerby 

 

Carlyon Bay -  Celebration - S.Edwards-East for working well on our challenging 
fractions work.  Hope - E.Hitchens for aspiring to do her best when writing non 
fiction sentences.  

 

Sennen - Celebration - E.Potter and A.Pomeroy for a positive attitude towards 
their work.  

 

Porthluney - Celebration - A.Robins for always being polite and helpful to others 
and DM.Carter for her fantastic ‘moving objects’ DT project.  

 

 

 

 


